
MCKC MEETING—TABLE ON THE GREEN—October 3, 2024 
 
Members in Attendance: 
Jane Hammett    John Zopatti 
Majorie Riddle Watson                        Kathy Pellerino 
Shelley Hohm   Naomi Johnson 
Patricia Jugeat   Terry Chumley  
Carol Dowd   Lynn Cox 
Ursula Walsh   Emma Lambeth 
Cyndi Klepper 
 
Jane called the meeting to order.  She then thanked 
everyone for being here and mentioned how fortunate we 
are for not having been hit by the storm. 
 
She discussed sending dog food from Tractor Supply to 
the dogs in the mountains.  Small planes and trucks are 
loading up at the airport to take food.  Majorie mentioned 
that they are sending food in by pack mules since the 
roads are washed out. Jane suggested we might get an 
article in The Pilot about the club helping out. 
 
Jane said she called the Fayetteville Kennel Club about the 
AKC Disaster Relief trailer shared with them, but she had 
not heard back.  She said she also called 911 non-
emergency to find out how to send food. 
 
Carol made a motion to send food to the mule rescue 
and asked how much food was in a pallet.  Motion 
seconded and passed. 
 
Naomi read the minutes for the September meeting.  
They were approved. 
 
Nominating Committee Chair Naomi Johnson read the 
proposed 2025 slate of officers, and the members 
approved.  

 
President--Jane Hammett 
Vice President--Carol Dowd 
Treasurer—Melissa DeWitt 
Membership Secretary - Majorie Riddle Watson 
Corresponding Secretary--Ellen Pfann 
Recording Secretary--Naomi Johnson 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Brenda Lewis 
Kathy Pallerino 
Ursula Walsh 

 
Jane said that anyone who would like to be a 2025 
officer or board member could add their name at the 
November Club Meeting. 
 
Majorie stated that we need a quorum for our meetings to 
count (which would be 13 since we have 67 members).  We 
said we need people to join who will attend meetings and 
work and participate in events.  
 
The next item of business was the Holiday Party.  
Everyone agreed the last party at Valenti’s was lots of fun 
and the food was great.  Melissa (prior to the meeting) 
suggested that the club pay for dinner this time and have a 
cash bar for members to buy drinks if they want them.  The 
Holiday Party will be on December 4 at 6:00 at Valenti’s in 
Vass.  The budget suggested for 60 members was $2550. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS:  
Agility Trial—October 11, 12, 13—Rising Star, Greensboro 
Fit Dog—October 19 Reservoir Park 
CAT and Fast CAT—October 24, 25, 26, 27—we need 
volunteers to help set up Oct. 23 
Scent Trial—November 23 and 24—Giselle and John 
need volunteers to help set up.  John said entries are 
almost full already. 
CAT and Fast CAT—February 6, 7, 8, 9E 
All Breed Dog Show will have 2 Rally Trials each day 
(total 4 Rally Trials) - April 24-25, 2025 
 
Cyndi Klepper suggested a judge, Cindy Stancil.  She said 
she is very helpful to new exhibitors. 
 
Terry Chumley, Emma Lambeth, Cyndi Klepper shared 
their recent wins. 
 
John talked about scent work with Lynn Bain.  He said it 
might be possible for the club to have a demonstration.  
  
Carol moved that the meeting be adjourned, and Naomi 
seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Naomi 

                      
 
 
 


